## Mission International



Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all !! It has been a while since I have sent a newsletter but many good and important things have been happening. Below you will see and read the wonderful things God is doing through the precious people committed to Him in Africa. It is so amazing what Our Lord can do with so little. Thank you to everyone who supports the ministry both in prayer and finances. I believe Abstinence is such a critical concept to understanding and experiencing the Father's best for our lives, both here and in Africa. On a personal high note, I have been appointed to the Advisory Committee for sex education to the Charleston School Board and of course, I am fighting for abstinence.

Mama Cooper Orphanage continues to prosper, Her pig and chicken farms are growing and she has children graduating from high school she is also expanding the grade school and teaching the children throughout the community. See below:

Pastor John Wologo has received the Abstinence programs and Materials we sent him in August and is branching out the ministry throughout Monrovia and into the country side villages. He has definitely caught the vision and is running with it!!!!

Of course we continue to support the ministry of Ben Eke as he brings God's Word and health education to South Africa.



## Greetings Al,

I am so grateful for the kind gesture you and your family keep rendering to the kids and the entire home. I've received the cash you sent through my account. The orphanage is growing day after day. Presently we've thirteen grown up pigs and twenty- four piglets. We've in total eighteen chickens, they were twenty-five, unfortunately seven died. We've four laying eggs presently. Extend our greetings to Sarah, David and their mother.

The kids eat some of the pigs on holidays. From this money I bought a generator for the home. It's a wonderful

season indeed after so many periods of darkness. The children will now study under light. We used the balance one hundred twenty-five for soup kinds. Through God blessings, we were able to built three classrooms on campus. So the kids are in school on campus. The school is presently operating classes from Nusery- seven grade.

Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year. It's Mama Cooper